
Report from PP Anwer on RI President Ray's visit to Guangzhou 
  
At the Intercity Meeting in honour of RI President Ray Klinginsmith on Tuesday 
17 August, PP Anwer of RC Kingspark Hong Kong was asked to give a short 
report on the latest development in Guangzhou. PP Anwer thanked RI President 
Ray for travelling all the way to Guangzhou, immediately upon his arrival in Hong 
Kong, to join the fellowship meeting of the Guangzhou Rotarian Group at the GZ 
Westin Hotel on Monday 16 August. About 40 Rotarians and guests were 
present, including a number of District Officials, Rotarians and potential 
Rotarians from the Guangzhou area. PP Anwer reported that the group of 
potential Rotarians have been meeting regularly since May and they are all 
highly enthused and ready to serve. However, PP Anwer indicated that they 
intend to seek authorization from the proper channels before forming a 
provisional club.  In the meantime, we are all encouraged to visit them whenever 
we are in Guangzhou and attend their meetings to show support.  PP Anwer will 
provide us with information on their upcoming meetings in due course.  
  
Four Kingsparicans were present at this historical meeting - President Stephen, 
PP Anwer Islam, PP Tom Hui and Rtn. Raymond Lam." 
  


